December 15, 2005

SPECIAL MEETING

Present: First Selectman Richard C. Sears, Selectmen Nicholas N. Solley, Mark E. Lyon, Road Foreman
Roger Cannavaro.

Call to Order: First Selectman Sears called the meeting to order at 2:39p.m.

Roger Cannavaro updated the Selectmen on the road work that has been accomplished over the last year.
A review of the roads and the type of work that is scheduled to be done in the next year or two was done.
There was discussion of the work that is in need of more immediate attention. An engineering study of
Plumb Hill Road may be scheduled for this winter. There are 26 miles of dirt roads and some are in need
of upgrading, possibly even paving one or two. Mary Anne Greene was asked to categorize the roads by
the type of work needed or projected to be needed - i.e. engineering, rebuilding, drainage, wedging,
paving, guardrail installation, etc.

The snow plow routes have been changed slightly this winter and there have been a few kinks to work
out. Last snow storm there were two truck breakdowns which delayed the road's being cleared as quickly
as normally.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:22p.m. and will be continued on December 29, 2005 at 9:00a.m. at
which time personnel issues will be discussed.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Anne Greene
Selectmen's Secretary
Highway Department Secretary



